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March  8, 2011


Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

March 8, 2011
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Diane Collins


Judge Bumb


Tom Mack


Scott Acus


Roger Gardner


Randall Nafziger


Rich Myers


Judge Bird

Tom Kime






Larry Siclair


Brian Davis













Kathy Nern
Others present:
Brian Patrick      April Cook      Gayle Hilkert    Brooke Etzkorn 
Brian introduced Brooke Etzkorn, Programs Officer.  Brooke started with our facility November 30, 2010.  Brooke shared a brief history.  She is from the Lima area and graduated from Delphos St. Johns High School.  She earned her degree in Criminal Justice from Bowling Green State University.   Brooke worked for the Allen County (OH) Juvenile Detention Center prior to coming to NWOJDC.  Brooke mentioned she is very pleased to be here and is excited about working with the youth.  The Board welcomed Brooke to the facility.  
Scott Acus made motion to accept the January 11, 2011 Board Meeting Minutes.  Brian Davis 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Superintendents Report

At last meeting Brian informed the Board about an incident with a youth that required hospitalization.  Brian updated the Board on that situation.   The youth had prior history.   Currently if a youth comes to us from another facility we will contact that facility to inquire about history.  Each detainee receives a health screening within seven (7) days of intake. 

Population Report:


January

February



Intakes
   
29

22
    


Releases

36

25



Recidivists
22 (76%)
11(50%)
Security Report:






January

February
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


    4

    5
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
    0

    0
Medical Services Report:



           January

February
Nurse Sick Calls






49

    47
Physician Sick Calls




18

    16


Physicals






19

    07
Intake Visits by Nurse




27

    14


ER Visits






01                             01
Hospital Admits






01

    00

Ambulance Transports




01

    00





Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Medications

41%

    57%

Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

25%
                   40%
Life without Drugs




January and February
Total Number of Individual Hours

     

      27.00
Total Number of Case Management Units      

      69.90
Total Number of Group Hours 

 

    210.00
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

        8.70
Mental Health Program:




January         
February
Mental Health Assessment Hours



10.00

  6.00
Groups Hours Weekly




   9.00

  9.00
Family sessions hours




 44.00

42.00
There were 79 Suicide Watch Days in January (79—15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days)

There were 42 Suicide Watch Days in December (42-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days)  
Education Summary: 





January Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language


540 Detainees in attendance

390 Males    150 Females


Workforce Employability, Life Skills)

Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

537 Detainees in attendance

388 Males    149 Females
February Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language


364 Detainees in attendance 

282 Males      82 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)
Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

360 Detainees in attendance

280 Males       80 Females
Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 47 training hours for the reporting period.   Staff Members received the following training: 
      1 Staff – CPR and BLS Instructor Updates
      1 Staff – Juvenile Detention Officer Instructor Certification

      1 Staff – Juvenile Detention Distracted Driving




      2 Staff – COTC Essential Learning
Personnel Report:

New Hires:  
        1   Substitute Teacher



Status Change:       1 Substitute Officer to Part Time Officer




Resignations:        1   Part Time Juvenile Corrections Officer

Terminations:
   0

1  Substitute Officer
Promotions:
  
1 Juvenile Corrections Officer to Senior Officer
Employee Grievances: 
0

Vacancies:            2 Part Time Juvenile Corrections Officers

Board questioned vacancies.  Brian explained the 2 Part Time Officers work 12 hours each week:


Sunday
6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.

Thursday       6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.


Monday        
6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.

Friday            6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.


Tuesday  
6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.

Saturday        6:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.

Title 1 ARRA Funds –

Brian reported we have received $26,569 in Title 1 ARRA Funds.  These funds come with more restrictive guidelines that Title 1 Funds we receive annually.  Typically we transfer the Annual Title 1 funds to Teachers Salaries.  Brian is proposing we purchase laptops for the classrooms, educational software and library books with Title 1 ARRA Funds.
Classroom Computers:  Brian explained we have two quotes for laptops.  Board reviewed quotes presented in Board Packet.  Brian Davis motioned the Board approve the quote from Upwords Solutions to purchase 24 Lenovo ThinkPad Edge 15” LCD at a quoted price of $15,359.76.  Quote includes installation/labor.  Rich Myers 2nd the motion.  Software with licenses is installed on server.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
NovaNET Subscription License – Brian explained to the Board we have been using the PACEWARE Educational software in the classrooms for several years.  Detainees who have been here multiple times may have completed all PACEWARE modules.

Brian is proposing the purchase of NovaNET Subscription licenses (a Pearson Product).   This is educational software that would provide alternative education opportunities for detainees who have completed all PACEWARE modules.  NovaNET is a respected program used in many schools.  It offers instruction in some courses not offered by PACEWARE such as algebra II.  Proposal includes the purchase of three (3) concurrent licenses for the period of three years at a cost of $10,000.  Kathy Nern motioned the Board approve the purchase as presented in the Board Packet.  Randall Nafziger 2nd the motion.  Brian noted we would purchase additional library books if there are any 
Stimulus funds remaining.  We anticipate receiving the Annual Title 1 funds later this month.  We will request those fund be transferred into Teachers Salaries.   Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Monthly Statistics

January Billing Census

Member County Credits –Defiance County was charged with 10 overages for the month of January.  $1,020 was credited to member counties as follows:

Defiance County - $27      Henry County - $164      Fulton County - $661      Williams County - $169
Non-Member County Revenues – During January there were101 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day.  


Hancock County – 70 Beds    Richland County – 31 Beds
Total Non-Member Rent Revenue was $6,363.
Average Daily Population – 27.84
  Average Female Population – 7.65   Average Non-Member Population – 3.26
February Billing Census
Member County Credits – Defiance County was charged with 1 Member County Overage.  $102 was credited to member counties as follows:  Defiance County - $2    Henry County  -  $56    Fulton County - $31    Williams County - $12

Year to date Member Credit - $1,122
Non-Member County Revenues – During February we contracted 49 beds at a rate of $63/day. 

Total Non-Member Rent Revenue was $3,087  


Hancock County – 35 Beds    Richland County – 14 Beds    
Total Year to Date Non-Member County Rent Revenue - $ 9,450
Average Daily Population  –  24.68      Average Female Population – 5.57
Average Non-Member Population – 1.75
Financial Report

Board reviewed revenues and expenses.
Cash Report as of February 28, 2011

Operating Fund Cash Balance
  $ 644,173.90



Capital Fund Cash Balance                $ 235,123.55
Operating Budget – As of February 28, 2011 we have expended 13.67% of the Operating Budget.   Board reviewed accounts heavily expended.   


Teachers Salaries - We will request a transfer of Title 1 Funds into Teachers Salaries when funds received. 

Training - We have introduced COTC Essential Training this year.  75% of our training budget is for this online training.  That annual fee has been paid.  

Maintenance Contracts/Maintenance Supplies/Detainee Supplies – Typically these accounts are heavily expended during the first months of the year.

We will continue to monitor expenses.    

Capital Budget – We have paid for the purchase of the carpet in the lobby and administration area this year. 
Board questioned the financial forecast of the facility.   Typically the facility census peaks during the summer and again towards the end of the year.  At this point we do not see a change in that pattern.  Non-member counties must call to confirm availability of beds before we accept their youth.  The State is closing some Department of Youth Services facilities.  That may eventually impact us as we may need to accommodate more youth.    

Board noted as schools face budget issues we may need to review the current school tuition rate.    Our goal is to maintain a good working relationship with the schools.

Board agreed at this point we do not have the information needed for an economic forecast.  It will depend on what action the State takes.  
Assistant Superintendent’s Report

April explained the Annual Report to the American Corrections Association has been submitted.  This report is a requirement of the accreditation process.    The report includes any significant updates or occurrences that may have taken place since the audit.  There were no significant updates or occurrences to report.  

The Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation Center 2010 Annual Report that Brian prepares is available on our website.

Kathy Nern asked April how the probation officers are working with the facility since the meeting in November.  During that meeting Probations Officers reviewed the information we need upon intake.  April responded that overall it is going well.   Shawn Helf and April stay on top of issues and contact probation officers if necessary.   

Personnel and Grievance Committee

Tom Mack reported there are issues to report. 
Facilities Committee 

No issues to report.
Finance Committee 
Tom Kime noted the Finance Committee has not met.  Tom received a copy of the proposed Records Retention Schedule.  He will have Defiance County Records Center review the schedule.   
Program and Policy Committee
Diane Collins reported there are no issues to report.  
Old Business 
Vehicle Purchase.  Brian reported we have ordered a 2011 Ford Crown Victoria from StateWide Ford Mercury Lincoln in VanWert.  Delivery is scheduled for April or May.  Vehicle purchase price with cage installed will be less than $22,000.
New Business

Roger presented a letter to the Board honoring Brian Patrick for successfully completing all re-certification requirements for his (3) three year extension of the Certified Corrections Executive credential.  This is awarded by the national Commission on Correctional Certification and recognizes professionalism involving such activities as leadership, managing change and human resources, and expertise in the operational oversight of a correctional entity.  The Board congratulated Brian for this achievement.

Prescription Drugs – Brian advised the Board the facility is purchasing prescription medications for some detainees.  Detainees need the medication so the facility has to cover the cost of the purchase as insurance or Medicaid information may not be available when needed or the coverage may have lapsed.  Parents are responsible, however they may not always fulfill their obligations.  Board advised Brian to contact courts when this situation arises.  

The next meeting is scheduled for May 3, 2011.  Typically the Board meets the second Tuesday every month.  However, to comply with the Ohio Revised Code, the Board will conduct the Annual Meeting May 3.  Board requested we call each Board Member on May 2nd to remind them of the schedule change.

Meeting Adjourned 9:47 a.m.

Next Meeting scheduled for May 3, 2011
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